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Freedom of Information Request 

Thank you for your email of 14 April 2014, in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):
1. Please could you confirm, with reference to every prison and youth offender institution in England and Wales including within the private and public sector over the last three years, whether a policy other than the guidance which is set out in Prison Service Instruction 47/2011 is in operation, governing the referral of governor adjudications to the independent adjudicator and provide a copy of such policies.

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) and has been passed to the National Offender Management Service (NOMS) who have responsibility for answering requests relating to prisons in England and Wales.
I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 

Prison Service Instruction (PSI) 47/2011 is the current policy, governing the referral of governor adjudications to the Independent adjudicator, which replaced Prison Service Order (PSO) 2000 on 1 October 2011. 
A copy of the current policy (PSI 47/2011) can be found via this link:

https://www.justice.gov.uk/offenders/psis/prison-service-instructions-2011
I have attached a copy of PSO 2000 (supersede by PSI 47/2011 in October 2011) to this letter.






































































































